
Tena Koutou, e hoa ma. Ngā mihi kia koutou. 

Dear Parents, Caregivers and friends of the school.

I would like to start by welcoming the following new tamariki and families 
who have joined our St John Bosco School Community recently: 
Ruma Harakeke
Jude Downey joins his big brother Fletcher at school, Amelia Gamilin and her 
parents Brooke and Chris, Finn McDowall and his parents Julia and Daniel 
and Karly Seator and her parents Sally and Mark.

Nau mai haere mai ki te kura o Hato Hoani Paukau - St John Bosco School. 
May God bless you on your educational journey with us. We will nurture and 
grow your children and enable them to be the best version of themselves 
everyday on their journey to reaching their full potential. 

We recently presented data to our school board on our mid year writing 
achievement. Our mid year writing data is generated by the goals children 
have achieved and these goals are drawn from the New Zealand curriculum. 
As of the 14th of July, we have 90% of our children achieving at or beyond 
the curriculum expectation. 92% of our girls are at or beyond the expected 
curriculum level while 88 % of our boys are. For our Maori students we 87% 
of students working at or beyond expectation. Our children work hard, our 
staff work very hard and I know our families are committed to homework and 
creating the foundations for academic success so we should be proud of the 
achievement level we have. 

We absolutely loved Grandparents (& special friends)  Day. What an amazing 
turnout. It was neat seeing so many ‘old friends’ catch up after too. 
‘Community building’ is done on many levels and to have “Little Angels” pre 
school playgroup in the foyer on a Monday and Grandparents day mass on 
the Wednesday is a great example of this. 

I want to draw your attention to the “Our Kids Online” information evening. 
Our community group is generously funding this so that tickets are free for St 
John Bosco families. Please return the favour by turning up. We currently 
have over 180 people indicate that they will attend. It takes a community to 
raise a child and it takes a community who aware and committed to the same 
ideals to keep our children safe online. The session is presented by Rob Cope. 
He is knowledgeable, very funny and will provide us all with a framework to 
ensure we all have a plan for social media and phones before our children 
reach intermediate when we won’t win the battle! 

Ngā Mihi Aroha, 
Ryan Fleming
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     Love Resilience Co-operation Service

Awards
Students of the Week

Congratulations to the following students who received student of the week certificates at our assembly on 
the 31st July:    
Puriri Bodhi Lamplough
Koromoko Huriah Pottier
Kawakawa Elsie Rapley Jude Cribb
Nīkau Adam Viju Mathew Deacon Harrison
Horoeka Archie Severinsen Maia Cantlon
Kōwhai Martha Michael Dass Isla Naus
Pōhutukawa Olive Smiley Carter Brown
Karaka Evie Tofts Elliot Diachok
Rimu Harper Heal Luke King
Tōtara Lucia Smith Benjamin Haenga
Kauri Bowen Smither Olivia Soffe

The Community Group is doing a samosa fundraiser! (These are delicious)
 
To place an order, go to the website below and then click on the "place an order" button to order and 
pay. 
 
https://fundraising.surti.co.nz/t/st-john-bosco-school
 
The cut off to order is this Monday August 12 and the samosa will be delivered to school on August 
22 for pickup after school.

Community Group Fundraiser - Samosa



C O - O P E R A T I O N
For we are partners working together for God.    1 Corinthians 3:9  

  THE POPE’S PRAYER INTENTION August 2024  For political leaders:
We pray that political leaders be at the service of their own people, working for integral human 

development and for the common good, especially caring for the poor and those who have lost their jobs.

Special Character  

Mission Statement
       To provide a Catholic environment where children’s rights and individual needs are always 
    considered, independence and confidence are fostered and children are challenged to produce 
                                                                                 their best efforts.
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Sacramental Programmes

In week one this term we had 34 children from our school, 80 
in total from our Parish, receive the Sacrament of First 
Reconciliation. They are all now preparing to receive First 
Communion either this Sunday or at the end of August.  
Congratulations to them all. Please continue to pray for them 
and their families as they make this next step in their Faith 
journey.

Important Feast Days
The Feast of the Transfiguration of Jesus is on Tuesday the 6th. 
Jesus was transfigured along with Moses and Elijah. The 
disciples Peter, James, and John witnessed this amazing event 
and recognized, maybe for the first time, who Jesus really was.

Jesus took Peter, James, and John up onto a mountain to pray. 
As these disciples watched in awe, Jesus transfigured 
(changed appearance). His face shone like the sun and his 
clothes became as white as the light. Even more incredible, 
Jesus was joined by the long-dead Moses and Elijah.

On 8th August we celebrate St Mary of the Cross MacKillop 
who founded the Josephite Sisters. Many of our Catholic 
primary schools were founded by the Josephite Sisters in New 
Zealand. The Sisters of St Joseph taught at schools in the 
diocese including St Joseph’s Balcutha.

As we journey to the end of the olympic lets pray for all athletes both at the 
Olympics and through the world. 

Loving God, as they come together to compete, we ask you to bless all the athletes. 
Keep them safe from injury and harm, instill in them respect for each other, and 
reward them for their perseverance. Give each one the courage to compete in a 

manner of both words and actions that is pleasing to you.  Please help us to see 
their example so it can bring joy and inspiration.     Amen
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It was great to see so many Grandparents and special friends at 
our celebration Mass and morning tea last week. It was a beautiful 
time together. The children really enjoyed being able to spend time with 
their Grandparents and special friends and show them around the school.  
Thank you for extending the invitation to them. Please let them know how 
much their children appreciated and enjoyed their time together.

Grandparents / Special Friends Day
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BATTLE OF THE CATHOLIC SCHOOLS

On Tuesday we had a great competition between the Catholic Primary schools. 
St John Bosco vs St Josephs in netball and rugby. 

St John Bosco and St Pius have a combined Rugby team.  It was a great opportunity to be 
together and the children all demonstrated great sportsmanship and fellowship. 

St John Bosco won both games so are now in the finals. Congratulations to both schools. 

Interschool Sports Semi Finals
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CLASS MASS

Attending Mass is important for supporting the RE program in classrooms. 
   
We invite and strongly encourage whanau to attend our weekday class Masses 
where possible, to support your child in their Faith journey.

We have a play area for preschoolers and please don't worry about them making 
a noise. 

We would also love you to stay after each mass for a special morning tea and 
fellowship with our parishioners and other parents.

Week Date Classes Attending

Week 4 Wednesday 14 August
Thursday 15 August

Kōwhai & Pohutukawa
Whole school - Assumption of Mary

Week 5 Wednesday 21 August Nīkau & Horoeka

Week 6 Wednesday 28 August Nga Kakano

Week 7 Wednesday 4 September
Sunday 7 September

Kauri & Tōtara
SCHOOL MASS

Week 8 Wednesday 11 September Karaka & Rimu

Week 9 Wednesday 18 September Kōwhai & Pohutukawa

Week 10 Wednesday 25 September Nīkau & Horoeka



Mass will be celebrated at Our Lady Help of Christians at 
9:10 (SJB School Mass) and at 5:30pm

Please click here for the latest Parish Newsletter   

Messages from the Parish
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Term 3, Week 3              Page 8

Messages from the Diocese

Archbishop Gábor Pintér appointed Papal Nuncio to Aotearoa New Zealand

Pope Francis has appointed Archbishop Gábor Pintér as the new Apostolic Nuncio to Aotearoa New Zealand. 
Archbishop Pintér – who will also serve as Apostolic Delegate to the Pacific Ocean – succeeds Archbishop 
Novatus Rugambwa, who returned to Rome in March after suffering a stroke last October.

Full details of the appointment are online here: https://www.catholic.org.nz/news/media-releases/nuncio-2/.

Year of Prayer 2024

Some great resources have been added to the Diocesan Year of Prayer webpage, and there is now a handy 
menu at the top of the page to easily navigate to the different sections.

Keep up to date with what’s happening for the Year of Jubilee 2025 at 
https://www.catholic.org.nz/about-us/jubilee-year-2025/

Please click here for the latest Diocesan Newsletter   

First Communion Outfits for young children
 
For those parents wishing to have their child/children in traditional white outfits for their First Holy Communion 
and have not been able to find something within the family or through friends, before you buy, you may wish to 
consider renting for the occasion.  Sizes range from size 4 to size 16.
 
Boys:  Black Trousers $5; White Shirts $5; Black or White vests $5; Black, White or Red ties come free when 
renting any item if wanted
 
Girls:  White Dress $10; White socks and shoes $5; veils $5.  I also have a selection of hairclips and headbands 
starting from $2 to purchase and capes or little jackets in white/ivory/cream to rent at $5
 
Please text or phone Bridget on 021 0699160 for a no obligation appointment to try on the outfits.  I am 
available from 1st July and that includes through the school holidays.
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Brought to you by our Community Group

Rude stuff



Get involved with School Policy Reviews

Go to sjb.schooldocs.co.nz

Enter username ‘sjb’
password ‘21clinton’

Once you’re into the website click the blue register button and see what policies 
are under review

Current policies under review:

● Concerns and Complaints Policy
● Performance Management
● Protected Disclosure

We welcome your feedback!
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Community Notices

School Photos are being 
taken on Monday 19 August

If you would like a sibling photo 
these need to be pre ordered 
before the day. Order forms for 
sibling photos have already 
gone home,  once filled in bring 
them back to the office before 
photo day.

After photo day you will be 
emailed a photo access keycode 
directly from PhotoLife to view 
and purchase your child's 
photos online. 
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Community Notices



PLEASE SUPPORT OUR SPONSORS


